
High Commission of India 

Kuala Lumpur 

*** 

ADVISORY FOR CHARTERED FLIGHTS FROM MALAYSIA TO INDIA 

The Government of India will be allowing chartered flights to operate with effect from 15 

October 2021 from Malaysia to destinations in India. In addition to the existing permission for 

foreign nationals to travel to India, holders of tourist visa are also allowed to travel. 

While individual travellers on tourist visa can avail this facility from 15 November 2021, tourists 

travelling by chartered flights can undertake the journey commencing 15 October 2021. The 

procedure for operating Chartered flights from Malaysia is reiterated as under:- 

 Chartering entity identifies an ATO and provides details of passengers, destination 

and manifest.

 ATO contacts State Government directly; shares a copy of the proposal and 

passenger manifest with State Government (destination State) and the High Commission of 

India in Kuala Lumpur.

 State Government will   check   internally   for quarantine availability   etc. In 

parallel, the High Commission of India in Kuala Lumpur would verify the passenger list 

and upload to the MEA repatriation portal.

 ATO contacts DGCA for flight clearance with State Government’s written clearance 

for the flight and High Commission of India’s ‘no-objection’ on the manifest.

 Where needed, Indian ATOs can seek for help from High Commission of India in 

Kuala Lumpur, for obtaining Government of Malaysia’s clearances, based on State 

Government’s written approval.

 Prior to the actual departure of the flight, ATO sends the Indian high Commission, 

and State Governments the final manifest.

Please be advised that all passengers should submit self-declaration form 
 

on the online Air Suvidha portal (www.newdelhiairport.in) before the scheduled 

travel and upload a negative COVID-19 RT-PCR report which should have been 

conducted within 72 hrs prior to undertaking the journey. Passengers seeking exemption 

may apply online on www.newdelhiairport.in. 

Guidelines for International arrivals is available at 

https://www.mohfw.gov.in/pdf/RevisedGuidelinesforInternationalArrivalsdated7thJanu
ary2022.pdf 

http://www.newdelhiairport.in/
https://www.mohfw.gov.in/pdf/RevisedGuidelinesforInternationalArrivalsdated7thJanuary2022.pdf
https://www.mohfw.gov.in/pdf/RevisedGuidelinesforInternationalArrivalsdated7thJanuary2022.pdf


The ATO, Charter operators and passengers are also required to refer to State-specific protocols, 

on the state specific official websites to be well informed about any additional requirements. All 

passengers departing from Malaysian airports are advised to follow the guidelines stipulated by 

the Govt of Malaysia & get their Visa/Pass regularised from the Immigration Office in 

Malaysia, where required. 
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